COMHAIRLE CHOIMHEARSNACHD SHLEITE
SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES of MEETING OF SLEAT COMMUNITY COUNCIL held on

Tuesday, 7th March 2012 at Sabhal Mor Ostaig, Sleat, Isle of Skye at 7.30pm

PRESENT:


Pauline Lyle




Rob Ware




Charles Culbertson





Flora MacLean





Archie Maccalman
IN ATTENDANCE:

Chris Pendlebury, Una MacLeod, David Ashford &

Tim Braunholtz-Speight
1. APOLOGIES


Claire Hannah, Margaret Colpus & Jimmy Logan
2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
Sleat Community Council Meeting  (24.01.2012)
The Minutes were moved for adoption by Rob Ware seconded by Pauline Lyle and approved unanimously.
Progress Report from Previous Meeting

There were no matters to report.
Other Matters Arising

There were no matters arising
3. MISCELLANEOUS CORRESPONDANCE
Claire Hannah raised the matter of speeding on the main road through Sleat and in particular in the restricted zones.  Members considered the situation and agreed to invite the police to our next meeting in Tarskavaig and a letter was also to be sent to George Speed Tec services.

Charles Culbertson raised the matter of the general state of the paths in particular the uncleanliness with rotting leaves and broken branches from Tarskavaig road end to Mill bridge.  Members considered the situation and agreed to invite Tec Services to send their path cleaner down to make good the condition of the path.  
Flora MacLean raised the matter of the poor state of repair of the single track roads to Tarskavaig and also in Camus Cross.  Members considered the matter and noted that Mark Crowe had helped considerably with good work having been done recently on the Ord road.  Charles Culbertson and Rob Ware reminded the public in attendance that their own intervention by email or letter can be very effective.  Members agreed to enquire of Tec services their planned maintenance in Sleat and to request a tarring schedule and also to reiterate the importance of clearing the ditches when patching and repairing.
Flora MacLean raised the matter of skips in particular the possibility of reviving the Free Skip service.  Members considered the matter and agreed to contact Ann MacDonald at Tec service to enquire if there was any possibility of this.  The members also noted that skips where no longer available to the environmental group.  This has also made the task of voluntary beach cleaning very problematic. 

Claire Hannah raised the matter that an action group were holding a meeting to discuss the current consultation being held over the Mallaig to Armadale ferry service.  Members considered the matter and agreed that Rob Ware would attend the meeting on behalf of the Community Council.  Members unanimously expressed their support for the current service and the continuation thereof.
Archie MacCalman had received correspondence from a community member raising the matter of the general untidiness of Kilbeg cemetery.  Highlighting the issue where an older member of the community had fallen due to the greasy state of the path.  Members considered the matter and agreed to contact Tec services to raise her concerns. 

Margaret Colpus raised the matter of the meeting regarding the Inter City service at Broadford village Hall at 2.30pm on the 8th February and if we would be attending or sending a representative.  Members considered the position and agreed to ask that Una MacLeod attend and report back to the Community Council.

Faye MacRae has contacted the community council asking for nominations for the Highland Council Civic awards.  Members considered the matter and noted that a number of names were put forward.  Nominations are to be considered again at the next meeting.

Renewal forms for membership of SVO.  Members considered the matter and agreed to renew membership   

4. A.O.C.B
Flora MacLean raised the matter of the continuing concerns with the new Scottish water supply.  In particular concerns that if the power fails the water being currently pumped over will cause a loss of supply.  Members considered the matter and agreed to contact Scottish water and invite them to attend a meeting to raise these and other concerns with future supplies to Tokavaig and other areas.

Members thanked Rob Ware for work done on the website.  Members agreed to have contact details listed on the site.   
5. PUBLIC DISCUSSION SESSION
David Ashford raised the matter of the public noticeboard in Drumfearn and also others.  Members considered the matter and agreed that Rob Ware visit and picture each site and approach Drew MacClelland with a view to replace all notice boards if required.  Charles Culbertson reminded the community council that Ferindonald had also requested a noticeboard.

David Ashford raised the matter of the Sleat Community Trust newsletter notifying the general public of future meetings of the Community Council and also building an email database for further  notification of meetings.  Members considered the position and agreed to implement the proposals.
Chris Pendlebury raised the matter of the water accumulating on the road where drives and track join the road.  He pointed out the fact that this caused a real risk of accidents especially in poor weather.  Members considered the position and agreed to contact Tec services raising these concerns.
Chris Pendlebury raised the matter of a cycle path and the obvious benefits for tourism and to the local community in terms of leisure use and environmental impact.  He also suggested that it would be quite easy to incorporate the old road into an eventual cycle path that could run the length of Sleat.  Members considered the matter and agreed that this would be of benefit for all and to investigate the change of use for the old road to a designated cycle path. 


The next meeting is to be held at 7.30pm on the 6th March 2012 at Tarskavaig Hall
The meeting closed at 8.30pm 

